
leader with novices and lay 
leaders in Africa, and as an 
Administrator for Special 
Education in Baltimore City. 

Despite her many 
responsibilities, you will  
still see Sister Kathleen 
every week offering dinner 
to clients at the Weinberg 
Housing and Resource 
Center or teaching  
English to high school  
girls through the Adelante 
Latina program at the 
Esperanza Center.

Sr. Kathleen received 
the Monsignor Arthur F. 
Valenzano Joyful Servant 
Award, in recognition of 
her work which embodies 
the joyful life and spirit of Monsignor Valenzano, 
Rector of the Basilica of the National Shrine of 
the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary and a 
member of Catholic Charities Board of Trustees 
until his passing in September of 2015. The 
Monsignor had a profound ability to touch people’s 
lives with his gentle spirit. 

LISA AND BILL STROMBERG received the 
Distinguished Service Award in recognition of their 
compassionate care and service; their personal 
commitment to the work of Catholic Charities;  
and their ability to cherish the Divine within those 
we serve.

The Strombergs are generous supporters of 
Catholic Charities and countless causes that 
renew and energize Baltimore. Lisa served on the 
Inaugural Leadership Committee for My Sister’s 
Place Women’s Center and presently serves as 
a Board Member for Notre Dame Preparatory 

School, Mother Seton Academy and Goucher 
College. Bill is President and Chief Executive 
Officer of T. Rowe Price and member of the Board 
for Johns Hopkins University.

The Anne Lindsey Otenasek Youth Service Award 
was presented to JOHN GETHING, a high 
school senior at Archbishop Spalding and an Eagle 
Scout. To attain the rank of Eagle Scout, John 
needed to plan, develop and complete a project 
benefiting a recipient. After John visited Sarah’s 
House and learned about its mission to help 
families experiencing homelessness, he decided 
to create the Sarah’s House Room Sponsorship 
Program which has raised $10,000. 

This award is presented to high school students in 
recognition of their outstanding volunteer service 
with Catholic Charities. It’s given in memory of 
Anne Lindsey Otenasek, a passenger on 1988 Pan 
American Flight 103, to honor and perpetuate her 
spirit – which was the hallmark of her volunteer 
work at Gallagher Services.   
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Inspired by the Gospel mandates to LOVE, SERVE and TEACH, Catholic Charities provides care and services to IMPROVE the LIVES of Marylanders in need.

Y
DEAR FRIENDS,

Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion,  
for God loves a cheerful giver. — 2 CORINTHIANS 9:7

T
Catholic Charities’ Powered by 

Volunteers, Staff and Board Members
The innovative and compassionate work of 
Catholic Charities is made possible thanks to 
the support and invaluable work of colleagues, 
volunteers and donors, said Executive Director Bill 
McCarthy, who addressed hundreds of enthusiasts 
at the Hippodrome Theater on October 11th for 
the Annual Celebration of Catholic Charities. 

During the celebration, Mr. McCarthy presented 
the much-anticipated Mission in Action and 
Distinguished Service Awards. 

The Mission in Action recipients were nominated 
by their colleagues for their ability to incorporate 
the commitments of dignity, compassion, humility, 
collaboration, excellence and integrity into  
their work.  

The 2017 Mission in Action award winners include:

•  TRISHA EY: Therapeutic Recreation Coordinator, 
St. Vincent’s Villa, Family Services

•  BOB HOOVER: Junior Accountant, Finance,  
Central Services

•  LEE MARTIN: Director, Weinberg Housing and 
Resource Center, Community Services

•  CHERIE MELTON: Director, St. Ann Adult Day 
Services, Senior Services

•  JERRY SCHREIBER: Volunteer, Esperanza 
Center, Community Services

Following the presentation of the state-of-the-
agency address and remarks by President of the 
Board of Trustees Mary Ann Scully, President 
of Howard Bank, Mr. McCarthy, Ms. Scully and 
Archbishop Lori presented three awards to 
extraordinary individuals who personify our 
Mission and Values to love, serve, teach and  
work for justice.  

The distinguished career in education of SR. 
KATHLEEN FEELEY, S.S.N.D. has touched 
the lives of thousands across the globe. She has 
worked as a teacher, President of Notre Dame 
of Maryland University for 20 years, spiritual 

EMPLOYEES AND COMMUNITY LEADERS RECOGNIZED FOR EXEMPLARY SERVICE

Bill McCarthy, Executive Director of Catholic Charities (far left) and Archbishop 
of Baltimore William E. Lori (far right) stand with the 2017 Mission in Action 
Award winners Jerry Schreiber, Cherie Melton, Lee Martin, Trisha Ey and Bob 
Hoover (left to right).

Archbishop Lori, Sr. Kathleen Feeley and Bill McCarthy Lisa and Bill Stromberg Peggy Otenasek, John Gething and Frank Otenasek

To view the event videos, visit cc-md.org/annual-celebration

CONTINUED ON BACK PAGE PAGE

YOUR SUPPORT AND ACCOMPANIMENT make it 
possible for us, along with so many others, to dream, plan, innovate 
and implement solutions that are both desired and transformative. 

As members of the communities we serve, we continually strive to 
accompany people on their journey in ways that move all of us to a 
brighter future.

One such story comes from a recent graduate of our St. Edward’s 
Workforce Development Center. After a series of part-time, dead-

end jobs, Clinton is now employed full-time with benefits and enjoys 
his work every day. He says, “There is a better outlook on the 
community in West Baltimore for those who care to look. Programs 
at St. Edward’s are making a real difference. It has made a positive 
impact upon my life and that of my six classmates. 
St. Edward’s automotive technician training 
program – and all of you who support 
Catholic Charities’ work – have given me 
a jetpack on my back and moved my life 
forward. For this, I thank you!”   
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GALLAGHER SERVICES: 
A Pathway to Meaningful Work

GALLAGHER SERVICES OPENED ITS 
DOORS at the Pot Spring Road location 
in 1977 when 13 children from Rosewood 
Center, a state institution serving people 
with developmental disabilities from  
1888 to 2009, moved there. Nine of  
those 13 children are now adults that 
remain living, working and participating  
in our community. 

Our mission then and now is to open  
doors to a fuller life for people with 
intellectual disabilities.

All of our offerings focus on helping every 
person explore their personal vision of a 
fulfilling life—and on creating a pathway 
and support system tailored to help each 
individual achieve his or her vision of where 
to live and how to have a meaningful day.  

Each person’s path is unique, and may 
include volunteer work, involvement in the 
program’s gardens, assisting the Culinary 
Support Group in the Gallagher Services’ 
kitchen, making artwork or participating in 
a wide range of entrepreneurial ventures—
designing and creating clothing, custom 
floor mats or sachets and soaps. 

In September, hundreds of celebrants 
gathered at Gallagher Services to mark 
the 40 years of innovation and caring 
for individuals with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities.   

To learn more, visit cc-md.org/gallagher

40th Anniversary 
Celebration 

September 15, 2017

  

To learn more, visit  
cc-md.org/sarahs-house

Kianna Harris and her son in 2007 while residing at Sarah’s House.

Gallagher residents wow guests with high-energy singing and dancing.

(L-R) Baltimore’s Archbishop William Lori, Executive Director of 
Catholic Charities of Baltimore Bill McCarthy and Congressman Dutch 
Ruppersberger attentively listen to Gallagher individuals perform.
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In September, Catholic Charities hosted The 
Good Samaritan luncheon to celebrate 
donors who have designated a gift to Catholic 
Charities in their will and to remember those 
who have passed away in the past year. 

Through their legacy, Catholic Charities is 
able to ensure a brighter future for thousands 
of individuals at St. Vincent’s Villa, Our Daily 
Bread Employment Center, Gallagher Services, 
Sarah’s House, Christopher Place Employment 
Academy, Senior Communities, My Sister’s 
Place Women’s Center, Anna’s House and so 
many other programs.

Pope Francis tells us that “Accompanying on 
its own is not enough. It is not enough to offer 
someone a sandwich unless it is accompanied by 
the possibility of learning how to stand on one’s 
own two feet. Charity that leaves the poor 
person as he is, is not sufficient. True mercy, 
asks us to ensure that no one ever again stand 
in need of a soup-kitchen, of makeshift lodgings, 
of a service of legal assistance in order to have 
his legitimate right recognized to live and to 
work, to be fully a person.” We take the Pope’s 
words to heart in the work we do throughout 
Catholic Charities. 

Honoring Our 
Legacy Donors 

To learn more, visit cc-md.org/plannedgiving

To learn more, visit cc-md.org/cpea

2017 GRADUATES
Christopher Place Employment 
Academy (CPEA) is an intensive 
residential program that provides 
the first step to a new life for 
men willing to make a long-term 
commitment to change. 

On October 15, CPEA hosted 
its biennial graduation for 28 
graduates – men who have 
successfully completed the course 
work, stayed engaged with the 
program and have held a job for a 
year or more. 

Many program participants learn 
about Christopher Place when they arrive at Our Daily Bread for a meal. Christopher Place 
supports formerly homeless men in transition from a lifestyle of homelessness and substance abuse 
or dependency to a positive routine and a brighter future. 

Surrounding WBAL TV News Reporter, Barry Simms, who delivered the graduation remarks, are 
11 members of the 2017 Christopher Place graduating class. There were 28 graduates in this year’s 
class including: Kenneth Alston, David Baker, Daniel Blanks, William Boyce, Roy Browne, Francis 
Browning, Jr., Ronald Bush, Antoine Carter, Pablo Clark, Anthony Copper, Kevin Edwards, Clarence 
Fossett, Jeffrey Green, Elton Hollins, Gregory Innella, Gary Jackson, Thomas Johnson, Bryant 
Jones, Sherman Jones, Linnord Jones, Jr., Eugene Kimpson, III, Christopher Mathias, Marc Morgan, 
Priscilano Perougeleayer, Leonard Purefoy, Ronald Reed, Sherman Walker and James Wright.  

T
PARENTING INSIDE OUT

To learn more, visit cc-md.org/FamilyNavigator

Family 
Navigators 
Marci 
Kogan and  
Julie Scott
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Catholic Charities is the largest multi-service 
charitable organization in Maryland. Serving all, we 
provide innovative programming to accompany people 
on life’s journey including assistance to those living in 
poverty, individuals with developmental disabilities, 
immigrants, older adults and families and children 
in crisis.
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SAVE THE DATES:
November 10: Irish Singer, Declan 

O’Rourke, Concert, 
Notre Dame 
Maryland University

November 28: Giving Tuesday

December 14:   Christmas Festival 
at the Baltimore 
Basilica

March 10, 2018:   A Taste of Maryland 
– ODBEC Annual 
Dinner and Auction 
at the B&O 
Railroad Museum

Clinton’s positive experience affirms the essential and life-changing 
work that is accomplished through your support. Together, we 
make our community healthier, stronger and more equitable. 

Our movement to improve lives would not be possible without 
our many partners. At the Annual Celebration in October, I was 
honored to recognize those individuals who are shining examples of 
our mission, vision and values.

This celebration also gives us the opportunity to reflect on the 
ways that we need to grow to meet the evolving needs of our 
communities and neighborhoods. We are currently working on 
several new initiatives outlined in our three-year strategic plan. These 
initiatives include expanding our services for people suffering from 
substance abuse, growing our workforce development programs, 
and developing a more holistic approach to community engagement.

Throughout our community work, we strive to emphasize a 
community’s strengths and assets rather than its challenges. This 
shift in our outlook is coupled with our internal effort to enhance 
diversity, equity and inclusion. 

This new path is only possible through actively listening  
and collaborating with clients, colleagues, community partners  
and volunteers. 

We are excited for what lies ahead, and we are grateful for your 
support as we move forward. 

Peace, 

BILL’S LETTER CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1




